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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 24, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Paul Astleford, ex-officio; Commissioners Marla Buchanan and Rick Redick were excused, Commissioner Barbara Goodman, ex officio, was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office; Tom Goldsbury, Public Works Department; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation;  A. J. Souto, Suraya  Teeple, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; Lindsay Brock; Lisa King, Langton Associates;  Carol Owens, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:13 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the January 27, 2014 meeting.
At the invitation of the Commission Chair, Council President Gulliford was at the meeting to hear the Commissioners’ thoughts on the proposed legislation to extend the gas tax and place the ferry under the purview of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority.  The Chair, Council  Member John Crescimbeni, said that he had “heartburn” with the thought of the Transportation Authority running the ferry; he cited previous experiences with independent agencies operating the ferry, the most recent being JaxPort. There would always be the risk of the independent agency “abandoning ship.”  Commissioner Elaine Brown indicated that she shared Mr. Crescimbeni’s concerns.  The Council President said that he understood the concerns.  He referenced the stipulation in the Inter-Local Agreement that  JTA’s commitment to the ferry’s operation would be for a 20-year period.
There was a question on what  role  the St. Johns River Ferry Commission would have  if the ferry’s operation was to be the responsibility of the Transportation Authority.  Commissioner Aaron Bowman indicated that he liked the idea of an organization taking financial responsibility for the ferry; he envisioned an independent citizen’s body overseeing the ferry.  The Council President feels that the proposed legislation will not be  completed by the time the Ferry Commission next meets (March 24, 2014).  

Commissioner Barbara Goodman asked Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston how we could structure the Inter-Local Agreement in such a fashion that keeps the St. Johns River Ferry Commission as the ferry’s overseer.  Attorney Lindsay Brock expressed the view that the Friends of the Ferry should be recognized in the Inter-Local Agreement as a partner in the ferry’s operation.  
The Chair would like to see it spelled out in the Inter-Local Agreement that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority would allocate a portion of the gas tax to the Ferry Commission to operate the ferry.  Commissioner Bowman feels that the JTA has the potential to do more than merely operate the ferry; the agency would be invaluable in marketing the ferry.  Commissioner Goodman would like to see a noticed meeting arranged between the Ferry Commission and the Executive Director of the Transportation Authority, Nathaniel Ford, and his staff.
Commissioner Paul Astleford feels that if the ferry is put under the purview of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority, the ferry would be viewed as just a mode of transportation.  To Mr. Astleford (and others), the ferry is more than a mode of transportation; it is a major experience, it is an experience linked to tourism and economic development.

On Updates from Commissioners, Commissioner Elaine Brown announced that Barbara Goodman, in her capacity as Timucuan Ecological and Historic Preserve Superintendent, has given the Ferry Commission permission to set up a welcome center at Broward House.  In partnership with the Friends of the Ferry and the Ambassadors, the welcome center has the potential of enabling the Ferry Commission to market the ferry and A1A.
Commissioner Carl Cannon reported on the Mayor recently meeting and having lunch with Council Member Ray Holt at the Sand Dollar Restaurant on Heckcher Drive; the Commissioner feels that we need to have maps that feature sites along A1A, such as restaurants.
It was suggested that Commissioner (ex-officio) Paul Astleford, in his capacity as President of Visit Jacksonville, help put together a proposal to the Tourist Development Council (TDC) seeking that group’s assistance in identifying funding sources (grants).

Attorney Lindsay Brock reported on his recent meetings and discussions with state park officials on marketing opportunities;  these officials would  welcome making the ferry a part of the State Park System.  He also broached the idea of converting the ferry from diesel to natural gas.

On an update on grants for the ferry, Lisa King of Langton Associates reported that on February 4, 2014, it was announced that the ferry was being recommended for a MAP-21 Federal Lands Access Program (FLAP) grant; the grant would provide the ferry with $900,000 for operating costs.  FDOT’s James Bennett explained the terms of the Memorandum of Agreement.  Commissioner Aaron Bowman suggested that we publicize receipt of the grant right away.  Commissioner Cannon cautioned that we should not hasten to publicize the grant until the funds are actually in hand.   Ms. King reported that the ferry operation is the only entity in the State of Florida applying for the MAP-21 and that she is in touch with Senator Bill Nelson’s office for assistance.
There was a brief discussion on the feasibility of having someone from the Ferry Commission as a member of the TPO (North Florida Transportation Planning Organization) Steering Committee.
It was suggested that ex-officio Commissioner Barbara Goodman would be a logical choice.  The Chair will discuss this with Commissioners Goodman and Rick Redick.

In the 2014 Budget Review segment of the agenda, the Chairman requested that the Ferry Commission’s Budget Subcommittee review HMS’s  revised budget.  Legislative Assistant Carol Owens will arrange the subcommittee meeting; the Council Auditor’s Office’s Thomas Carter will be present at the meeting.

Tom Goldsbury reported on the ferry dry dock issues.  He discussed the change orders for the work that BAE did on the ferry’s overhaul.  Mr. Goldsbury reported that additional funding was needed and that the purchase order increased.  The Chair asked if the Office of General Counsel should be involved in the negotiations with BAE.  Mr. Goldsbury indicated that he had been working with Risk Management.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 P.M.
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